Site Base Meeting, Tuesday, September, 3, 2008

Members present:  Donna Wilber, Jessica Garner, Sam Basden, Tom Wheeler, Dan Korn, David Scholl, Kristin Mattison, Amber Drye, Shelia Horne, Archie Price, Mary Robinson, Jennifer Murray, Renea Steeb, April Dawkins, Nancy Addison, Steve Jackson, Sandra Fugate

Meeting Dates:  October, 7, 2008 and November 18, 2008, both will occur at 6:30 pm.

The official name of our committee will be Site Based Team, not CLT, as Site Based Team is consistent with other schools (systems) and less confusing to new faculty members.  This was changed last year, but we just wanted to make sure everyone was aware of this change.

Mr. Basden and Mrs. Horne have discussed turnover within the committee members.  In the past, elections have occurred for new committee members in August, but they feel it would be best to wait until January and have membership run from January to January.  The issue was raised that this could lead to a significant amount of turnover in membership.  Discussion included whether to continue the August to August term, to change the term served from January to January, or to rotate the changing of members between the two, for example, science, math, and English elect new members to serve from August to August while history, foreign language, and CTE elected new members to serve from January to January.  Further discussion included to have members serve a two year term, rather than holding elections every year.  Mrs. Horne asked everyone to think about this and bring suggestions back to the committee at our next meeting for a decision to be made.  

Teacher Surveys – Mr. Basden shared with the group that at the end of last year, he sent out surveys to the staff that were more open ended in order to get feedback on how they felt the school year ran.  He received about 65 responses.  Two comments were consistent.  Those were issues regarding tardies and dress code.  The administration has addressed those this year with policies they feel will be best for the school and to help correct the concern.  One comment that really weighed heavily on his mind was a comment about what things the administration needs to do to improve.  The comment was read to the group verbatim and it stated that, from what they heard, the site based team was an autocratic rule by Mr. Basden with very little teacher or parent input.  This comment really bothered Mr. Basden as he does not intend for that to occur, but the fact of the matter is that whatever goes wrong in the school is on his shoulders.  One of the parents, Mr. Wheeler, commented that someone in the group would have to be willing to stand up and take responsibility for the school and that as the principal that was Mr. Basden.  He also commented that he felt we as a group challenged some of the topics brought to us, specifically by Mr. Basden, quite frequently.  Many of the members of the committee, along with Mr. Basden, agreed.  Mr. Basden said that if anyone felt this way and wanted to discuss it further, to contact him and he would be glad to do so.

Instruction – Department chairs were asked to submit a list of workshops to Mrs. Horne for their department over the summer.  A list of what was submitted was shared with the committee.  Mr. Basden and Mrs. Horne liked the way this was laid out as it broke down by department what workshops were attended, how much money was spent throughout the year on the staff development, and it was a running tally that was well documented to be used for our school improvement plan.  They also liked that it was done early so he knew early on how much money he would need to allot for staff development, although, Mr. Basden assured us this would not prevent staff members to attend workshops that may pop up throughout the year.  It was also discussed that workshops that were attended over the summer as well as online workshops and in house workshops that may not cost the school or district money needed to be included on this list as a way to keep track of our staff development for the school improvement plan.  Mrs. Addison was addressed about funding for some workshops.  She said that the money she receives as Title 2 funds must have a focus.  Instead of sending one person from each school to individual workshops throughout the year she was using the money to address areas a vast number of teachers felt they needed support in.  The areas that were to be addressed came from the exit surveys done by teachers at the end of last year.  Topics included classroom management and issues that dealt with how to deal with teenagers.  She has hired a company to provide workshops tending to these needs where three people from each school, 2 paid for by her and 1 paid for by the school, will attend.  These people will in turn share the information they received with the members of their staff.  The issue of getting prior approval for workshops was discussed.  Staff members will be reminded again that they must do so before attending a workshop in order to receive CEU credit.       

AYP, growth, composite – These are the three ways our school’s performance is measured.  AYP is the no child left behind part of how our school is measured.  It stands for annual yearly progress.  We did not make this for the 07-08 school year.  AYP is based upon subgroups with a minimum of 40 students needed to make a subgroup.  We have about 17 subgroups.  16 of our 17 subgroups met the AYP standards, but all must do so in order to make AYP.  Typically, in the county, when you hit 12 subgroups, 15 for the state, the chances of making AYP decrease.  As a county, we have not made AYP for two years.  This is good in that the state gives up money to help us improve in order to meet AYP.  This is bad because if this continues, then the state will send in an assistance team to help out.  However, 51% of our schools are meeting AYP which is much higher than other school systems in the state that are of equal size.  Growth is the second measure of performance.  This has to do with a change ratio compared to a mean for each student.  Meaning students are measured on how much they grow from year to year.  Every student has a numerical value calculated for them each year that they are expected to meet based upon their previous year’s performance.  If they meet that number, they are determined to have grown.  If they do not, then they have not grown.  For the 07-08 year, our school made expected growth.  This is the part that teacher bonuses are based upon.  Unfortunately, this year, those bonuses were decreased from what they have been in the past.  The question was raised if we as teachers could find out the expected score of our students.  Ms. Addison stated that this was hard to do plus they do not want teachers to use the score as a way of predetermining a student’s performance in class.  The third measure of performance is the composite score.  This is the number of students who make a level of three or four on their EOC tests and are considered to be on grade level.  This is measured two ways; one by individual student and two the school as a whole.  Overall, our composite scores went down from last year.  A large problem was in the science department which has four EOC courses.  One problem occurred with scheduling of the chemistry students in CP before they had the prerequisite course of physical science.  Overall our physical science scores were the lowest in the county by a lot.  There is a plan in place to correct these issues.  It is worth noting that 40% of our EOC scores come from the science department where little is taught in the middle and elementary schools and none is tested.  This is a burden for our science department to bear.  One area of discussion for this is that several of the CTE courses are science based and so maybe more freshman should be channeled through those courses to help be introduced into science before taking an EOC course.  Mr. Basden is not satisfied with the results of AYP, growth, and composite, but he is working on way to help improve them for this coming school year. 

Program of Studies – Three additions to the program of studies were submitted to site based for approval.  1)  The history of math and science.  This would be an elective course in the math department.  Ms. Mattison made a motion to approve, Mr. Korn seconded.  Ten members voted in favor of accepting.  The motion was passed and this course will be passed along to the county for consideration.  2)  Sports Medicine 3.  This course would be an internship opportunity for students interested in sports medicine.  There would be academic and clinical work involved.  An option that was discussed by the teacher who submitted the proposal and Mr. Basden was to have this as a 0 period where students would work with the athletic programs before or after school.  Ms. Fugate made the motion to accept, Mr. Wheeler seconded, 11 members voted in favor of accepting.  The motion passed and the course will be submitted to the county for consideration.  3)  Teacher cadets 3 and 4.  This would be an internship opportunity for students interested in the teaching profession.  Much discussion occurred on this topic.  Several members were concerned about students receiving 4 units of credit on their transcript.  Further discussion included limiting the teacher cadets course to a student’s junior and senior years only where they could take 1 and 2 during their junior year at the CP level and levels 3 and 4 their senior year at the honors level.  Members did not feel the curriculum was outlined well as it was not determined if the state even had a level 3 or 4.  In addition, the curriculum submitted was not broken out into a separate level 3 and a separate level 4 courses.  It was discussed that maybe teacher cadets could be part of an A day/B day rotation with AP courses in the future.  It was discussed that students should not be allowed to take teacher cadets in conjunction with peer tutoring and that this should be stated in the program of studies.  It was also discussed that maybe teacher cadets could be considered a pathway for students during their high school career.  Ms. Addison stated that this had been discussed but no decision had been made to do so just yet.  The decision was made to have the teacher who submitted the proposal re-submit a more detailed curriculum for each level separately.  No one signed off on the proposal until the curriculum was corrected.  
Memorial Garden – This has been approved by the school system.  However, we will wait to do the garden part of it until the water restrictions are lifted for the county. 

Staff update – There was little turnover over the summer.  Mr. Sauser and Mr. Campbell took different positions within the county over the summer. We lost two assistant principals shortly before school started.  The school board was voting on the recommendations for their replacements tonight.  

Tuesday, September 9, 2008 at 7:00pm we are holding our curriculum night.  Mr. Basden will be sending out an email to the staff and a connect ed to the parents to remind them of this.  We will hold our spring curriculum night on Thursday, February 12, 2009.  Parents will follow their student’s schedules at both of these events.

We will need to find a parent representative for the freshman class as our current parent’s students were promoted.

Our next meeting will be discussing mini grants.

We were given a copy of the county improvement plan.  This plan has not been approved by the school board just yet.  Our correlates will begin meeting in October to cross reference our goals with the county and state goals to make sure we are in line.  Mrs. Fugate brought to the table a concern by some of her department members in regards to cheating and the potential of implementing an honor code for the school.  Mrs. Mattison’s correlate will be working on this and will bring back a suggestion to the committee at the next meeting.    
